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Dear Licence Holder,
Firstly, we would like to say thank you for your continued efforts during this time. I know many of you have continued to work daily whether it be school contracts or general day to day journeys. 
Along the way we have continued to keep you updated with any new information, therefore please see below the links to updated Government guidance. The new guidance covers the following topics:
· National restrictions
· Carrying out a COVID-19 risk assessment – drivers & operators 
· Picking up passengers
· Whilst in the vehicle
· End of journey – leaving the vehicle
· Preparing your vehicle for the next passenger
· If you have coronavirus symptoms or must self-isolate
· Financial help for drivers & operators
· Providing health information to drivers and passengers
Guidance Link (GOV.UK Link) 
Safer travel guidance for passengers (GOV.UK Link) 
Safer travel guidance for operators (GOV.UK Link) 
Voluntary Track & Trace Details
As you will be aware there is no current legislation requirements for drivers of Hackney Carriage vehicles to maintain passenger details. However, with the current situation this can cause issues with regards to a driver that may test positive as the NHS Test & Trace team need to be able to contact persons who may be affected. To help resolve this issue on a short-term basis we are asking all Hackney Carriage drivers to please maintain a record of passenger details. 
We have provided a pro-forma for the information required and would ask you to keep this for a period of 21 days. This can be found via the below link;
HC Vehicle - Track & Trace Proforma (Fenland.gov.uk Link) 
I am also aware that some authorities are asking their drivers to download a QR code to display in their vehicle, again if you would rather do this and encourage your passengers to scan the app then please register on the link below;
Create A Coronavirus QR Poster (GOV.UK Link)
Passenger Numbers 
At all times it is important to remember the maximum number of persons able to mix, as of 2 December we go into Tier 2 restrictions which means no mixing of households indoors.
Due to this, whilst the emergency period continues, those of you who have access to vehicles capable of carrying up to 8 passengers must ensure that for routine journeys no mixing of household passengers are carried. 
The limit of 6 persons rule will also apply, you are not counted for the purposes of restriction, because you are exempt as it is your place of work.  
Taxi Screens
We are keen to understand your views on the use of taxi screens in your vehicle. We appreciate that there is a cost element involved but we would like to ask for your views should we be able to offer any financial support or an accreditation scheme. 
Therefore could I please ask you to email licensing@fenland.gov.uk with your comments on the use of Taxi screens and in particular responses to some of the questions below;
· Would you be willing to have these fitted in your vehicle?
· Do you have a preference on the type of screen?
· Do you have any concerns regarding the installation of a screen?
· Would you be willing to take part in an accreditation scheme to enhance your vehicle as being a safe/secure method of transport?
Thank you for taking the time to read this, if however you still have further queries then please email licensing@fenland.gov.uk 

Kind Regards,
Michelle Bishop
Licensing Manager
Fenland District Council
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